1035 Blakeslee Ave., Neodesha, Kansas, March 4, 1938.

Dr. F.C. Allen, University of Kansas, Lawrence, Kansas.

Dear Dr. Allen:

Our Lions Club of Neodesha is planning to entertain the High School Basketball Squad on the evening of March 24th at our regular meeting night. We were anxious to have the best basketball coach and speaker that we could find to give the boys a talk at that dinner. Will you be our guest that evening and give the talk?

We have a fine group of boys and an excellent coach. There are sixteen on the squad. Their season has been a successfull one.

If you could let us know in the next few days as to whether we may have you with us we will appreciate it. And will you give us an idea wat the expense will be?

Very sincerely yours,

Hogd S. McNair